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January 7, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

On Monday, January 12th the County Council will be asked to approve a bond sale on behalf of the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) to refund (refinance) a series of outstanding bond issues.  In order to maximize potential savings from this large-scale refunding, we are requesting that the Council adopt a proposed amendment to Ordinance 17599 on January 12th.  The proposed amendment would increase the limit on the amount of bonds that may be refunded from $950,000,000 to $1,300,000,000 and would also declare an emergency so that such increase would take effect immediately.  

In June 2013, the Council approved Ordinance 17599 which authorizes the County to issue up to $950,000,000 million of refunding bonds for WTD.  To date the County has issued three series of refunding bonds totaling $288,285,000 pursuant to this authorization, producing aggregate present value savings of nearly $28 million. 
Because the past week has seen further very sharp declines in interest rates, it has become potentially feasible to refund far more outstanding bonds than can be accommodated by the remaining $661,715,000 of authorization permitted under Ordinance 17599.  In order that the County does not miss out on this opportunity to reduce future debt service costs in accordance with the savings targets identified in the adopted Debt Management Policy (Motion 12660), the proposed amendment would therefore increase the authorization by an amount that could accommodate all potential refunding candidates currently under consideration and identified in the Preliminary Official Statement that has been posted for the January 12th bond sale.
For every $100,000,000 of outstanding bonds that we would be unable to refund because of the current limited authorization, the County would be potentially foregoing future debt service savings with a present value of at least $5,000,000.

Based on market conditions as of this date, the likely size for the combined issues to be sold on January 12th would be approximately $754,000,000 or $92,000,000 more than can be accommodated under the current limit imposed via Ordinance 17599.  However, even further improvement in the bond market may permit additional candidates to be refunded.  Moreover, since Ordinance 17599 is effective through June, the additional requested authorization of $350,000,000 would provide the capacity for an additional sale of refunding bonds through that time if market conditions continue to improve beyond next week.   
We greatly appreciate your consideration of this emergency request that is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan.  If you have questions regarding this proposed amendment, please call Ken Guy, Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at 263-9254.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures 

cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Carolyn Bush, Chief of Staff 




        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks


Caroline Whalen County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
   Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance & Business Operations Division, (FBOD) DES

Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section[image: image1.wmf] 
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